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Beginning in 2004 we have built the FBRI from a formative initiative to a signature program as the newly established institute.  The initiative that began in April 2006 with a research infrastructure improvement award from the National Science Foundation has now grown into a vibrant research center receiving international attention.  FBRI is poised to make a critical impact on Maine’s engineering job landscape and influence the way wood and other biomass is utilized on a global scale.  FBRI has brought together faculty from various disciplines including forest resources, chemical and biological engineering, pulp and paper technology, chemistry, resource economics, public policy, and business.  These involve four of the five colleges on the UMaine campus, and the three private undergraduate Maine colleges (Colby, Bates and Bowdoin).  FBRI researchers are working on utilization of wood-derived sugars to produce biofuels like ethanol, butanol and jet fuel at integrated forest biorefineries.  FBRI has been active in the development of wood-extraction technologies.  UMaine’s pre-pulping extraction technology has been deployed at the Old Town Fuel & Fiber (OTFF) mill.  OTFF’s technology deployment allows one to integrate biofuel production into existing pulp facility infrastructure.  Today the Old Town facility continues to be at the forefront of change with a focus on co-production of pulp, fuels and chemicals. Planning for renovation of 40,000 sq. ft. high-bay space in the existing warehouse building has begun for a new Technology Research Center (TRC) in Old Town, ME.  New Technology Research Center will help us change the way we use wood, to make nanocellulose, carbon nanofibers, or advanced ‘drop-in’ biofuels; through technology validation at industrially relevant pilot scale. 
What is currently underway within the umbrella of FBRI and more importantly what will be undertaken in the future could markedly change the way forest resources are looked at and utilized.  The FBRI is about the future much more than about the present.  Therefore it attracts an individual with a focus on the future beyond five or perhaps even ten years, who is hungry for new ideas that could significantly change the forest-based industry for the better in that timeframe.  FBRI turns insights into new ideas, and ideas into innovations.  It is time to review and nurture the sparks of ideas that brought many of us together six years ago to begin something new, and see which one can become guiding lights.  It is time for a little humility.  We live in momentous times; it is up to us to get FBRI to reach its potential and promise.  
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